
10th October 2024 

Principal’s Message What’s On… 

Term 4 
 
October 
 
10th Year 2 Disco  
 6.30—8pm  
 School Hall 
 
11th SRC Cupcake Day 
 
14th  Swimming program 
 commences for Preps, 
 Year 1, 2A & 2M 

  
14th Division Finals - Boys 
 Hotshots Tennis 
 
23rd SchoolPix—Sibling & 
 Graduation Photos 
 
24th Eastern Metropolitan 
 Region Athletics 
 Championships—Tom 
 Kelly Athletics Track in 
 Doncaster 
 
25th World Teacher’s Day 
 
27th  Swimming program 
 commences for 2J  2C 
 2B 2L 2PB 4K 4H 4F 4C   
 and Year 5   
 
November 
 
4th Student Free Day no 
 children are to attend 
 school on this day. 
 
5th Melbourne Cup 
 Public Holiday 
 
7th Year 1 Activity Night 
 5.15pm 
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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
WELCOME BACK to Term 4 
Welcome back to school for Term 4. Time seems to 
be flying by very fast. Our prep students look more 
grown up every term and are really making huge  
progress in their learning, and our wonderful year 6 
students will be off to secondary school in just a few 
months. We have many exciting activities and    
learning opportunities planned for our students this term, including several year 
level camps, (Yr 6 and Yr 3), the Year 2 Disco, Year 1 Activity Night, and some      
fabulous excursions and incursions. 
This term is sure to be very busy with our leadership team and staff being involved 
in planning for the 2025 school year as well as delivering a high-quality curriculum 
and additional learning opportunities for our students. 
 
Please note that Monday 4th November is a Curriculum Day (Assessment and   
Reporting) and Tuesday 5th November is a public holiday for the Melbourne Cup, 
thus our school will be closed on these two days. OSHClub will be open for    
bookings for Curriculum Day (Monday 4th November) should you require this   
service. 
 

DIVISION ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
Congratulations to our 49 athletes who participated in the Division Athletics       
Carnival on Wednesday. You were all great ambassadors for our school and 
demonstrated great team spirit and outstanding efforts in your individual events. 
Several of our students have made it through to the regional level. Well done! 
 

THE SWIMMING PROGRAM  
The Pinewood PS Swimming program commences this term 
for all classes with our Prep and Year 1 students             
commencing the swimming program next week.  

This year’s swimming program will again take place at 
SwimWorld. One of the advantages of conducting the 

swimming program at SwimWorld is that we have the venue to ourselves on the 
lesson days (the pool not being open to the public). The students participate in 
eight swimming lessons over two weeks.  Pinewood PS’s priority is to provide a  
valuable, AUSTSWIM approved swimming program for our students, that includes 
water safety, confidence around water and stroke development. Swimming, and 
especially, water safety and survival, is an  important part of our Health and     
Physical Education Program. I encourage all     students to participate in the water 
safety program. 
 
CAPITAL WORKS PROJECT 
The Victorian Schools Building Authority (VSBA) has currently placed the new    
gymnasium project design for PPS, out to tender. I shall inform the community 
once the VSBA has completed their process and what the next steps will be. 
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SMART HATS  for Term One and Term Four. NO HAT NO PLAY! 
 A reminder for this term, that all students are required to wear their broad 
brimmed hats for outdoor activities, this includes recess, lunch and Physical   
Education lessons. Students without hats will be required to refrain from play 
and stay in the shaded areas of the school No Hat, No Play. Please ensure your 
child’s hat is clearly labelled with their name, as a name on a hat assists with the returning of a hat to 
the correct owner, should the hat be found outside or misplaced. 
Sunscreen is also available for our students; however, they are welcome to BYO and apply sunscreen 
at school. Students will be required to wear their hats from Monday 7th October through until the 
end of Term 1, 2025 when involved in outdoor activities or outdoor recess. 
 
PREP ENROLLMENTS for 2025 

As a result of the strong interest in PPS and our ongoing growth, the           
Department of Education have continued with enrolment restrictions on our 
school. In short, the school remains to be a school where enrolments are  
accepted for 2025 by living ‘in zone’ and/or making a sibling application. 
We are currently finalising student enrolments for Prep 2025. If you are a 

parent at our school and have a younger sibling to enrol for next year, please download an            
enrolment form from the website and return it to the school or see Grace or Jan at our school office 
for an enrolment form as soon as you can.  
 
PLANNING FOR 2025 
We are at that time of the year where we are in the process of planning for 2025. We know that 
some families unfortunately won’t be with us next year, due to moving to a new house or area etc. If 
that includes your family, we are sorry to see you leave our community. Please ensure that you call 
the school on 8847 3200 or email pinewood.ps@education.vic.gov.au to inform us of your plans at 
your earliest convenience. This supports us with our planning for next year. We thank you for your 
support and understanding. 
 

CLASS PLACEMENT for 2025 
Over the next few weeks, we will be working on the 2025 class structure 
and, later in the term, student placement. The process is a complex one. 
Firstly, we identify our estimated enrolment and then look at the      
numbers in each year level to develop a class structure, thus the          
importance of timely information from parents.  
Teachers work in their teams to develop preliminary class lists. They  
consider a number of factors when developing these lists; including    
academic ability, special skills and talents, social competencies, students 
who work well together and those who may not work well together. 

Skills needed for ‘building new relationships’ are an important part of our educative process, so 
please note that friendship groupings are considered only for unique needs. 
Parent input, based strictly on student learning needs, is also considered. Parents who have specific 
concerns about their child’s unique learning needs for 2025 are invited to provide written              
information to Ms Jenkin (not the class teacher) by 4.00pm Friday 8th November.  
Please note that we are not able to consider information received after this date as once class lists 
are made up, they are extremely difficult, if not impossible, to change.  
 
Parents occasionally place requests for teachers. Please be aware that this facility is not available for 
a number of reasons. For instance, teachers may leave the school, or they may be deployed to other 
year levels or roles in the school.  
The ultimate responsibility for student and teacher allocations rests with the principal. Our school 
processes are most comprehensive and professional with decisions always made in the best interest 
of our students. 
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LATE STUDENT PICK UPS FROM SCHOOL  
All students are dismissed from their classes at 3.30pm. Please notify the office 
if you are going to be late to pick up your child/children. It can be distressing 
for students if their parent/carers have not arrived to collect them, nor        
communicated with the office that they are running late to pick them up.      
Reminder- OSHClub is available for bookings, should you require their child 
minding service before and/or after school hours  at   
pinewood@oschclub.com.au or mobile: 0409 906 462. 
 

Karen Jenkin 
Principal 
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The Division Athletics Carnival was a resounding success, with all Pinewood students showcasing 
their dedication and talent throughout the day. Perfect weather conditions contributed to the      
vibrant atmosphere, making it an enjoyable experience for everyone involved. The students    
demonstrated remarkable effort in their events, embodying the spirit of sportsmanship and       
teamwork. 
 
Several Pinewood athletes achieved exceptional results, with some of them qualifying to progress to 
the regionals. Their hard work and determination were evident as they competed against other 
schools, proudly representing Pinewood. The sense of camaraderie and encouragement from peers 
created an inspiring environment that fuelled everyone's performance. 
 
The day was filled with excitement, showcasing the athletic prowess of our students and highlighting 

their commitment to excellence. Congratulations to all participants for their outstanding efforts and 

to those advancing to the next level—Pinewood is proud of you! 
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The Year Three cohort have achieved wonderful results in these detailed nature studies reflecting half  
butterflies. The students used a range of materials including crayons, poster paint, food dye and salt to     
create realistic representations of butterfly wings. The art pieces are a colourful reminder of springtime,   
nature and the incredible diversity found within the world of insects. Congratulations to all featured artists. 
 
Francine Combes and Joshua Barrett 
Visual Arts Department 



Ready for Pinewood Primary School Parents.… 
Download and use the Qkr App   today! 

Who is Qkr for? 
Schools, Parents Club, and Parents : 

• Reduce the burden of existing administrative tasks 
• Ease of use for parents leads to increased revenue and timeliness of payments 
• Families can pay quickly, conveniently and securely 
• Make faster, more convenient payments from a secure mobile app anywhere and at any time 
• Website payment alternative for parents and carers without a smartphone or tablet 
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